16/7/2021
Dear Bundarra family, 
As you will have heard the Victorian Government has now declared a snap lockdown from midnight Thursday 15th July, 2021until next Tuesday night (20th July, 2021). That means that we will return to remote learning from 9am today 16th July. There is a chance that regional Victoria may come out of lockdown earlier, and if that happens we’ll contact you with details.
The Bundarra Remote Learning Expectations are on our website if you need to refer to them. https://www.bundarraps.vic.edu.au/ 
1. Teachers will upload work onto Seesaw daily.
1. Your child will be marked as attending if they have completed work on Seesaw.
1. Students have SeeSaw codes to log in and parents have access also.
1. Direct instruction will occur embedded within seesaw tasks.
1. Staff will be commenting throughout the day on student work, encouraging students as they would in the classroom. NOTE: this may involve students reviewing completed work and editing (as happens in the classroom). 
1. Parents can comment on student work and communicate with staff using SeeSaw. 
1. The school will remain open during the lockdown for students who need supervision due to personal circumstances (Authorised Workers and those deemed vulnerable)
1. If you believe you qualify for this please contact the school- 5523 4122. 
1. There will be some staff onsite to provide student supervision in small groups. 
1. The school will be open for students to collect what they need for remote learning over the coming days.
1. If the Lockdown is extended, then we will review instruction methods and add in more Webex class meetings at regular intervals. This is not planned for the next three school days.
1. Students and staff are reminded to look after their physical and emotional health during this time. Take a break from the screen and get regular fresh air and exercise.
As usual, we will receive further updates from the Department of Education. If this includes additional information we’ll be in contact as soon as possible. 
The school will be open from 8:30am daily for phone calls or to enable student access to collect their belongings.
Take care,

Tara Hulonce
